
 

 
    

 
NOTICE OF STATUTORY PUBLIC MEETING 

WOODBRIDGE GO STATION LAND USE STUDY 
TUESDAY, MAY 7 AT 7 P.M. 

 
 
Project Overview  
The City of Vaughan is undertaking the Woodbridge GO Station Land Use Study to determine whether a GO 
train station can fit and function in the area south of Kipling Avenue and Meeting House Road, within the 
Woodbridge community in Ward 2, as part of the proposed Metrolinx Caledon-Vaughan GO Line. The draft 
land use study has identified a potential site for the location of a GO station, and a draft Official Plan 
Amendment (OPA) for the Kipling Avenue Corridor Secondary Plan has been prepared.  
 
Get Involved  
A Public Meeting is being held on Tuesday, May 7 at 7 p.m., at Vaughan City Hall (2141 Major Mackenzie Dr.) 
for residents to provide feedback on the draft land use study and OPA, prior to it being brought forward at a 
future Committee of the Whole meeting.  
 
To learn how to participate in the meeting, please visit vaughan.ca/CouncilMeetings. If you are unable to 
attend in person, a live stream of the meeting will be available at vaughan.ca/LiveCouncil.  
 
To speak in person or electronically at the meeting, please complete the Request to Speak Form available at 
vaughan.ca/HaveYourSay or contact Service Vaughan at 905-832-2281. You can also submit written 
comments by email at clerks@vaughan.ca or by mail to the City of Vaughan, Office of the City Clerk, 2141 
Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON, L6A 1T1. Written comments or requests to speak must be received 
by noon on Monday, May 6. 
 
A draft of the land use study and OPA will be available for review online at vaughan.ca/WoodbridgeGO by 
Thursday, April 18. The staff report will be available online at vaughan.ca/CouncilMeetings by Tuesday, 
April 30.  
 
Questions can be sent to the Project Manager, Alannah Slattery, Senior Planner, Policy Planning and Special 
Programs via email at alannah.slattery@vaughan.ca. 
 
Notice of Council Decision  
If you wish to be notified of Council’s decision on the proposed Woodbridge GO Station Land Use Study and 
OPA at a future Committee of the Whole meeting, you must make a written request to the Office of the City 
Clerk, 2141 Major Mackenzie Dr., Vaughan, ON L6A 1T1 or email clerks@vaughan.ca. 
 



 

 
    

 
Public Record  
Personal information, including, but not limited to names, addresses and comments, is being collected and 
maintained under the authority of the Municipal Act, 2001, the Planning Act and the Municipal Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act for the purpose of creating a record that is available for the public. 
Records will be made available in hard copy and electronically on the internet, and will be used to assist 
Council and staff in the processing of this OPA. Questions about this collection should be directed to the City 
Clerk. 
 
Ontario Land Tribunal (OLT) 
If a person or public body would otherwise have an ability to appeal the decision of the City of Vaughan and/or 
the Regional Municipality of York to the OLT but the person or public body does not make oral submissions at 
a public meeting or make written submissions to the City before the proposed OPA is adopted, the person or 
public body is not entitled to appeal the decision and may not be added as a party to the hearing of an appeal 
before the OLT unless, in the opinion of the Tribunal, there are reasonable grounds to add the person or public 
body as a party.  
 
For more information on the appeal process please visit olt.gov.on.ca/appeals-process. 
 
Notice Requirements for Landlords and Condominium Corporations 
In accordance with Ontario Regulation 197/96, if you own a building that contains more than seven residential 
units, you must post this public notice in a location that is visible to all residents within your building. In 
accordance with the Condominium Act, a corporation that is served with a notice under the Planning Act shall 
notify all persons whose names are in the record of the corporation maintained under subsection 47 (2) and 
shall make a copy of the notice available for examination. 
 
For more information, visit vaughan.ca/WoodbridgeGO. 
 
DATE OF PUBLIC NOTICE: Friday, April 12, 2024 
 
 

 Contact 
Alannah Slattery, Senior Planner 
Policy Planning and Special Programs 
Alannah.Slattery@vaughan.ca  
905-832-2281, ext. 8776 
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